
 

 

MAYOR 

JARED M SEDLACEK 

PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL  

KIM LOHSE 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

SCOTT JUENEMAN 

DON SPENCER 

NICK GARBER 

COBY SEDLACEK 

CITY CLERK 

KATLIN BRUNA 

WATER COMMISSIONER 

SCOTT WIEDEN 

FIRE CHIEF 

SHAWN MINGE 

 

CITY OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY-FRIDAY 

8AM-4PM 

CITY OFFICE NUMBER 

785.337.2261 

SHOP OFFICE NUMBER 

785.337.2591 

CITY POOL NUMBER 

785.337.6031 

Hanover Public Library   

785.337.2424 

Tuesday: 12pm-5pm 

Wednesday: 8am-1pm 

Thursday: 12pm-5pm 

CITY OF HANOVER  

NEWSLETTER 

THANK YOU DR. LINDA WARREN 

FOR YOUR 52 YEARS OF       

DEDICATED SERVICE TO       

HANOVER AND ALL THE        

SURROUNDING COMMUNITIES! 



 

 

 The City of Hanover Mayor and Council Members met June 14, 2023 at 

6pm for their regular council meeting. On the agenda, was the discussion of 

the 2023 City Wide Clean Up. Invoices from Jones Trash Services and 

Washington Public Works were delivered to the city and were more than   

double the budgeted amount as the trash had to be manually sorted as     

unacceptable items were placed in the dumpsters. 

 Since the rules put in place by the city were not followed, the council 

made the decision that they will no longer provide dumpsters for a city-wide 

cleanup day. The county does provide Free Dump Days each year and these 

dates will be shared with the community. 

 If you have any questions, please contact a council member. 

City of Hanover Annual City Wide Clean Up Update  

Kansas Gas Service will be in Hanover for the next several months working to replace   

several service lines.  

City workers, Kansas Gas, and other  

companies are out performing locates, PLEASE DO NOT pull any flags that may be in your yard, 

parks, or along the streets as those are important to the work being done! 

 

Also, please be cautious while driving around town as working will be working in the streets while re-

placing some of these lines! 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the city office.  

Thank you!! 



 

 

CITY OF HANOVER POOL  



 

 

ALL swimmers MUST rinse off in the showers before entering the pool!! If 

a swimmer does not rinse off before entering the pool, the swimmer will 

not be allowed to swim that day until they have rinsed off!!  

Rinsing off helps keep the pool clean and the chemicals balanced!! This 

rule MUST be followed by all swimmers!!  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Katlin Bruna. 

INFORMATION AND UPDATES 



 

 

HANOVER DAYS  



 

 

OF 49 CELEBRATION 

HUGE THANK YOU TO 
ALL SPONSORS OF 

THE HANOVER DAYS 
OF 49!! 



 

 

ELECTION TIME 
Election Day: Tuesday November 7, 2023 

MAYOR 
2 COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 
After discussion with our city attorney and our county attorney, they both came to the 

conclusion that the council position for the 2 year term is not up for election at this time 
and will be up for election in the 2026 election. Sorry for any confusion!  

If you have any questions, please contact Katlin at the city office or any of the council 
members! Thank you! 

Please DO NOT park or drive on the grass with your 

vehicle, ATV, UTV or Golf Carts when at the Pool, 

Vet's Park, Ball Diamonds, City Park, or any other 

city properties!! 
 

It is causing ruts in the grass making it difficult for 

our city guys to mow and also it is starting to kill the 

grass off!!  

THANK YOU FOR COOPERATING!!  



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 June is such a busy month!  As a parent I always feel like May is busy and trick myself into 

thinking that things will slow down once school is out—and then June hits!  Dance recitals, baseball 

games, vacations, swimming lessons, sports camps, summer leagues--it’s so easy to over-schedule 

your time! 

 Recent studies have shown that there are benefits to letting our kids be “bored.”  In this digital 

age it is so easy for parents to put their kids in from of a screen when they hear the words, “I’m 

bored.”  As we all know, this can be very convenient, but it isn’t always the best option.  The follow-

ing is a list of reasons that boredom can be a positive thing: 

*Boredom has been shown to increase creativity.  When kids are left to find a way to cure their 

own boredom instead of having someone do it for them they naturally become more crea-

tive.   

*Boredom can improve mental health.  Allowing our brains to relax and take a break from con-

stant stimulation and distractions can help alleviate stress. 

*Boredom can lead to new adventures!  When a person develops boredom and becomes un-

satisfied with the status quo, they begin to seek out new things to try. 

*Boredom help develop resilience.  Kids learn to deal with uncomfortable emotions and feel-

ings when faced with boredom.  

Parents shouldn’t feel like it is their responsibility to entertain their kids every minute of every day.  

There are advantages to letting your kid try to figure it out on their own.  Trying to find a way to keep 

your kids included and involved with their peers while not over-committing their time can be a chal-

lenge, but the benefits of backing off and allowing them to experience a little bit of boredom can lead 

to many benefits! 

Benefits to Boredom 

By Aubrie Schaefer, MSN, APRN, FNP-C  

           NEWS FROM THE HANOVER HOSPITAL 



 

 



 

 

FIREWORKS REMINDERS 

Times and Days of Selling and Discharging       

Fireworks Correspond with State Statues! 
 

Fireworks Can Be Sold  

June 27-July 5 
 

Times of Discharging is as Follows: 

June 27-July 3: Between the Hours of 10am-10pm 

July 4-5: Between the Hours of 8am-Midnight 

**Ordinance can be found at City Office or on  

the City Facebook Page** 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Yorgensen-Meloan-
Londeen  

Funeral Home 
  

Shane D. 
Lohse 

  
shane@ymlfuneralhome.com  

 

P) 785-539-7481 
 

F) 785-539-9401 
 
 

1616 Poyntz  
Avenue 

Manhattan,  
Kansas 66502 

ymlfuneralhome.com 

 

 

PLEASE CONTACT THE CITY OFFICE FOR MORE      

INFORMATION FOR PRICE ON 

ADVERTISEMENTS IN THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER  

Hanover Days of ’49  
Tractor Show 

The Hanover Chamber of Commerce is again proud to           
announce that there will be a TRACTOR SHOW during the   

Hanover Days of ’49 June 29-July 1. 
 

All brands of tractors are welcome from antique to classic to 
new, whether they are completely restored, partially restored or 
still in their “work clothes”. Please no “steel wheel” tractors so 

we do not tear up the grass on the lot.  
 

Tractors may arrive after 12:00pm on June 29 and will be      
displayed in the lot across from the Hanover Post Office. You 
may bring your tractor any time during the show and take the 

tractor home at any time. We hope that many of you can stay for 
the Friday night and/or Saturday night parades to drive your 

tractor down the parade route. 
  

If you have any questions please contact  
Pastor Rodney Fritz: 785-337-6030 (in the mornings)  

OR 
Dusty Minge at the Hanover Insurance Office: 785-337-2268 

(during business hours) 
 

We had an excellent turn out for our first year and are looking 
for more this year! 

 
COME JOIN THE FUN!!! 

mailto:shane@ymlfuneralhome.com
https://www.ymlfuneralhome.com/

